
Dear Parents and Carers, 

On Monday, we started the week with a super assembly with 

guest visitors - Martin an engineer from Rolls Royce and  

Michael a Pilot for Jet 2.  It was so inspiring to hear them talk 

about their careers and specifically the maths they use every 

day.  They use the three times tables, speeds, calculating, 

weight, checking temperatures and so much more!  The maths 

we learn in school really does come into life in the future.  We 

are so grateful to them for giving up their time from their 

busy careers 
 

I was delighted to receive a check from Howdens for £250 to 

add to our total for the Cornish Seal Sanctuary.  A big thank 

you to Esmai and Ayla for asking their Dad to help us build 

our total.  THANK YOU HOWDENS!  At the School Council 

meeting last week, they have asked for another Toasty                   

Tuesday so we'll be bringing this back again in January! 

Best wishes. Mrs Pipe, Headteacher 

Lerryn Fowey Loveny Valency Tamar Lynher Camel 

88% 98% 98% 93% 99% 93% 97% 

Attendance Stars 

PE Kits               Please see our website for uniform reminders.  

                        PE Days     

Children will need to come to 

school dressed in their PE kit on PE 

days.  

Long hair should be tied back. 

Please wear their usual school 

jumper/cardigan.  
 

A reminder of the school PE Kit... 

Black shorts/leggings/skorts with plain coloured t-shirt (team      

colours) or white t-shirt and plimsolls/trainers. (No team football kits, 

running gear or other attire should be worn for P.E. or after school 

clubs unless specified by the teacher in charge of that club.) 

During the winter, plain black leggings or jogging bottoms may be 

worn for outdoor games.  

 

Monday Y3 

Tuesday Y5 

Wednesday Y1/2 

Thursday EYFS/Y6 

Friday Y4 

PTFA Christmas Fair Donations  

Raffle prizes, gift bags and small gifts gratefully received into 

the office.  More details coming home soon.  Thank you.  

Last week’s SECRET Skills Powerful Learners 

Lerryn Leo, Erin & Grayson Loveny Emmie Tamar Layla & Arlo 

Fowey Harrison & Charlie Valency Jagoda & Bobby Lynher Billy & Skye 

    Camel William & Phoebe 

      

Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th December—Christmas Events! 

Christmas Fair— Monday 18th December. The children can come into 

school in festive clothing along with their pennies to spend at the fair.  

Christmas parties will be on the morning of Tuesday 19th so they can 

come in to school in their Christmas party clothing!  

Diary Dates 
 

“There are worse crimes than burning books.  One of them is not reading them.” –

 Ray Bradbury 

Author Visit—Wednesday 6th December  

Clive Pig author visit—see paper copy sent home—please 

bring order forms and money in before or on Wednesday. 

We can’t wait to welcome Clive for storytelling workshops 

for the whole school.  

8 Dec Christmas Jumper Day - Friday 

13 Dec  
Infant Xmas performance 2pm at school 

Pupil Xmas lunch 

14 Dec  

Infant Xmas performance 2pm at school 

Junior Xmas concert Carnglaze Caverns 

6pm—in uniform with Xmas hats 

18 Dec PTFA Xmas Fayre—own clothes 

19 Dec 
Christmas Parties—own clothes 

**Children finish at 1:00pm 

20 Dec- 3 Jan CHRISTMAS BREAK 

24 Jan Governor meeting 

12-16 Feb HALF TERM 

19 Feb Non-pupil day 

4 -15 Mar Y5 & Y3 swimming lessons 

4 Mar Governor meeting 

11 Mar Photographer in school—teams/classes 

29 Mar-12 Apr EASTER BREAK 

6 May BANK HOLIDAY 

8 May Governor meeting 

13-16 May KS2 SATS week 

27-31 May HALF TERM 

3 Jun Non-pupil day 

24 Jun Governor meeting 

23 Jul Children finish at 1:00pm 

24 Jul Non-pupil days 

25 Jul -3 Sep SUMMER BREAK 

Christmas Jumper Day—Friday December 8th 

Next Friday, children can come to school in uniform but 

with a festive top. Donations of any amount welcome      

towards Save the Children. 

https://dobwallscornwall.ovw7.devwebsite.co.uk/information/uniform-and-equipment


 

 
The star learners this week come from Year 4. Tamar Class have had a fantastic time 
this half term creating algorithms. To do this they used 'makecode' and downloaded 
their code onto their micro:bit, to create volcano eruption animations. Along the way 
they had to use their SECRET skill of finding solutions to make sure everything flowed 
correctly. Great work Tamar Class!  
 



Absence Requests—Reminder 
 

 

The law does not grant parents an automatic right to take their child out of school during term 

time. We publish the dates of school terms well ahead, this is to help you plan your holidays and 

check that it does not clash with the school term. Permission must be sought in advance.  

When deciding whether to allow term time leave, for any reason, the school will consider:  

 
• Are the circumstances surrounding the request exceptional  

• The time and duration of the leave (e.g. closeness to Standard Attainment Tests (SATs) in 

Year 2 and Year 6)  

• Your child’s record of attendance  

• Learning that will be missed  

 

Warning: if the school refuses your request and the child is still taken out of school, this will be rec-

orded as an unauthorised absence.  
 

The Law 

The law does not say that parents have an automatic right to take their child out of school for holi-

days during term time. You have a legal duty to make sure your child attends school regularly and 

punctually. Research shows that pupils perform better if their parents or carers emphasise the im-

portance of attending school. The school and the Local Authority monitor your child’s attendance 

and will take action if it is poor. 

Only in exceptional situations will Governors give permission for any absence. 

Advice from the Department for Education in March 2008 states that schools can only approve ab-

sence for family holidays if they consider there are special circumstances. Holiday prices, and the fact 

that the parents have booked a holiday before checking with the school, are not special reasons. 

 

Penalty Notices for unauthorised absence  

If you decide to take your child out of school, without permission, you will be committing an offence 

under the Education Act 1996. We may refer the matter to Cornwall Council who as the issuing officer 

will may decide to take legal action against you. A penalty notice can be issued under Section 444A 

and 444B of the Education Act 1996. This carries a fine of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after 

this but within 28 days. Fines are issued per parent/carer, per child. Failure to pay the penalty notice 

may result in Court action. Persistent absences not authorised by the school may result in a prosecu-

tion in the Magistrates Court, leading to fines up to £2,500 and/or custodial sentences. 

Local Education Officers make termly visits to schools to review individual attendance figures and will 

visit families where children’s attendance is low or there is persistent absence. 

 

Guidance 

 

Other absence from school will be authorised if it is for the 

following reasons: 
• Genuine illness 
• Unavoidable medical / dental appointments (but try to 

make 
   these after school if at all possible) 
• Days of religious observance 
• Exceptional circumstances, such as bereavement 
• Seeing a parent who is on leave from the armed forces 
• External examinations 
• When Traveller 
  

Other absence from school will not be 

authorised: 
• For any type of shopping 
• Looking after brothers, sisters or unwell 
   parents 
• Minding the house 
• Birthdays 
• Resting after a late night 
• Relatives visiting or visiting relatives 
  



The Big Ambition 
 
The Children’s Commissioner for England, Dame Rachel De Souza has launched a national 
campaign, The Big Ambition.  
 

It is really important that the pupils at Dobwalls Community Primary School participate in 
The Big Ambition survey and have their say. She wants to ensure that the voices of the chil-
dren in Cornwall are fairly represented in the findings so that she can share their views with 
the most senior members of the country.  
 

She is keen for all children to have their voice heard through this survey because, as Chil-
dren’s Commissioner for England, she has a statutory duty to protect and promote the 
views and interests of children. The Big Ambition provides a much-needed opportunity for 
the children of England to tell political decision makers what is important to them ahead of 
the General Election. She will be sharing their responses with Government to ensure that 
children’s voices are heard.  
   
Children or parents can complete the survey here: www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/

https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com?d=childrenscommissioner.gov.uk&u=d3d3LmNoaWxkcmVuc2NvbW1pc3Npb25lci5nb3YudWsvdGhlYmlnYW1iaXRpb24=&p=m&i=NjJhODkwNjQ4NTkzM2YxMWYwMTIwYTU0&t=L05yRzNCem53aW9vdGdHbWEzb0pXbkZmVmdrazU5QnpYVFN0cURYekJaaz0=&h=9749e3a506b74e5fb





